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Keeping In Touch… 

 
Under 8’s Week 
Under Eights Week is an event proudly 
initiated by Early Childhood Australia 
Queensland Branch. It has been running 
for 60 years across Queensland. Children 
from day care, schools, playgroups and 
communities celebrate being under eight 
years old by coming together and participating in a range of 
activities. This year’s event was held at St James Lutheran 
College. 
Fanfare Success 
Congratulations to our String Orchestra who received a 
Gold Award at our heat of Fanfare. Mrs. Prince has done an 
outstanding job in preparing our musicians for this. Other 
successes include our Concert Band who received a Silver 
Award and our Beginners String Ensemble who also 
received a Silver Award. Well done students and our 
amazing Music department!!! 
Vision Screening 
At this time of the year Richard & Gwen Watt visit our 
school to vision screen our Year 1 & 4 students. This is 
NOT exhaustive screening but gives parents an indication if 
further analysis is required by an optometrist. This service 
is provided free as their contribution to our school. They 
have been screening students across Hervey Bay for 7 
years. On behalf of our whole school community I would 
like to thank Richard & Gwen for this valuable service that 
they provide to our students. 
Making Connections 
When children understand how to connect the text they are 
reading to their own lives, their comprehension will improve. 
Making Connections is when students make links to their 
prior knowledge. When information is read in isolation and 
not connected to what is already known, it is forgotten. 
Making connections to existing knowledge is vital if readers 
are to engage with new information. 
There are three kinds of connections students can make 
when they read: 
Text to self-connection – when a reader relates what they 
read to their own personal experience. This helps make the 

text more meaningful. 
 

 

 
 

 
Text to text connection – when a reader relates what they 
read to other texts they have read previously. 
Text to world connection – when a reader relates what 
they have read to the wider world e.g. they may have 
seen something on television relating to what they have 
read, or heard someone else talking about it. 
 
Language we use when making connections: 
That part reminds me of … 
That happened to me once … 
I know a person like this character … 
This reminds me of another book I have read … 
I saw a television program about this topic … 
 
NAPLAN Online 
NAPLAN will move online from 2017 – over a two-to-three 
year period. This means moving NAPLAN from the current 
paper-based tests to computer-based assessments.  
NAPLAN online will provide better assessment, more 
precise results and faster turnaround of information. The 
assessments can run through a real-time internet 
connection or onscreen without an internet connection. 
Online NAPLAN tests will better meet the needs of all 
students, including those with a disability. It will allow 
‘tailored testing’ which gives students questions that are 
more suited to their ability – resulting in better assessment 
and more precise results. 
Significant planning, development, research and trialling 
are going on behind the scenes to make sure we are all 
ready to move NAPLAN online. The online national 
assessment platform is being built by Education Services 
Australia with funds from the Australian Government. The 
platform will be used to trial online assessment in 2016 
and to deliver the National Assessment Program (NAP): 
civics and citizenship in 2016. 
Our school will decide at what point we engage with the 
online version, keeping in consideration the expansion of 
our wireless capacity and bandwidth. 

 
 
Simon Boss-Walker  
Principal 

 



P&C NEWS 
Kawungan 
Lunchbox News 
“Helping each 
other to achieve 
healthiness” 
 

Open Tuesday-Friday.  
Eftpos available. 

We always appreciate the 
beautiful thank-you’s and 
decorations you draw on your 
lunch bags, so that gave us an 
idea. We are offering a free lunch 
order to the best decorated lunch 
bag. Get out your felt pens and 
put your thinking caps on and 
have some fun. Competition 
closes Tuesday 7th June. 
We are also seeking donations of 
tinned fruit salad in natural juice 
and tinned or sliced pineapple.  
The Uniform Shop 
Open Tuesday and Thursday 
8:30-9:30am and 
Wednesday 2:30-3:30pm 
EFTPOS Available. 
Jumpers, long pants and track 
pants available for purchase or 
ordering for your convenience. 
Parent Cafe 
Come and join us for a friendly 
complimentary cuppa and a chat 
every Friday in the hall 9-10 am. 
Children under school age are 
welcome. 
5 Cent Challenge 
The coins are coming in....don't 
be left behind. It is class against 
class in this super fun and friendly 
challenge. The class that raises 
the most money will win an 
amazing prize that we will reveal 
in a few weeks. Check under the 
lounge, under the car seat or in 
the bottom of your bag. Time is 
ticking and the bottles are 
filling....will you be in the lucky 
class that wins? 
For those cooler mornings black 
pants can be purchased for all 
students for $20 from the Uniform 
Shop. School Polo shirts, dresses 
and band/choir/music uniforms 
may be sold back to the Uniform 
Shop on consignment.  Jumpers 
and skorts are now in stock for 
your convenience. Want to know 
more? Pop in and see one of our 

friendly volunteers for more 
information.  
25th Birthday Fete Volunteers 
Do you have any ideas or would 

you like to lend a hand with 
the fete? Leave your details in the 

red chatterbox in the office or 
email us at 

pandc@kawunganss.eq.edu.au 
 

 
Fete tubs to fill 
Over the next few weeks you will 
notice tubs outside of your class- 
rooms. These are for items you 
may wish to donate to go towards 
the fete prizes we will need to 
help make the day a big success. 
Your class teachers will give you 
suggestions related to what stall 
your class is holding and the 
newsletter will suggest items 
needed. You can donate as often 
as you like. Thank you for getting 
behind us on this monster of a 
fundraiser. We appreciate all the 
help we can get. 
NEXT P & C AND FETE 
MEETING 
Our next meeting will be in the 
library at 6.30pm on Monday 13th 
June. 
Immediately after we will hold 
a FETE MEETING (starting 
approx. 7.30pm) to go through 
stalls and ideas. Please consider 
joining us as time is ticking and 
we need your help. We will break 
out the chocolates and make sure 
the kettle is on. Hope to see you 
there. 
 

Recipes Needed for Fete 
For our upcoming fete the 
Lunchbox will be creating a 
Kawungan Recipe Book filled with 
all your favourite family treats. We 
are asking you to submit your 
favourite recipes for us to publish. 
Please remember to put your 
name and your childrens names 
(if you so wish) along with a 
contact number and hand into the 
Lunchbox or place in the red 
chatterbox in the office. Let the 
fun begin. 
Fete Stalls 
Are you interested or know of 
somebody that may like to hold a 
stall at our upcoming fete. Is so, 
please leave your details in the 
red chatter box or email us on 
pandc@kawunganss.eq.edu.au 
and we will get back to you as 
soon as possible. Please help us 
spread the word so we can make 
this special day one to remember. 
P & C Date Claimers 
Here are a few dates for your 
diary. 
Father's Day Stall 1st/2nd Sep 
School Fete - 8th October 
 
Position Vacant 
Kawungan State School 
 

TEACHER AIDE (Prep) 
18 hours per week over 5 days 
(Two Positions) 
Applications are invited for the 
position of Teacher Aide in our 
Prep School 
This position requires the 
applicant to perform a range of 
teacher aide duties as well as 
being able to assist students 
during class.  The Role 
Description is available from the 
School office.  All applications 
must address the key attributes of 
the Role Description and be 
forwarded to: 
Attention: Business Services 
Manager 
Kawungan State School 
Grevillea Street 
Kawungan  Qld  4655 
Private & Confidential 
Closing date for applications is 
Friday 10 June 2016. 
The Commission for Children and 
Young People Act 2000 requires 
the preferred applicant to be 

PLEASE CUT OUT AND LEAVE IN 

THE 

 RED CHATTERBOX LOCATED 

IN THE OFFICE 

 

Yes!  

I would Love to join the fete 

committee  

Name __________________________ 

Phone # __________________________ 

Email __________________________ 
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subject to a Working with 
Children Check. 
Education Queensland actively 
supports and encourages 
workforce diversity and equity. 
 
Principal Awards 
‘Being Considerate to Others’ 

 
National Collection of Data on 
School Students with Disability 
Collecting data on school 
students with disability helps 
teachers, principals and 
education authorities support the 
participation of students with 
disability in schooling on the 
same basis as students without 
disability.  

All Australian Governments have 
agreed to work together on the 
annual collection of data on 
school students with disability. 
All Australian schools participate 
in this annual data collection.  
The data provided to the 
Australian Government is 
aggregated data only. Please be 
reassured that the Department 
will not provide on to another 
organisation any data that can 
identify an individual student. The 
only data being collected at the 
school level to be reported 
nationally is the: 
number of students in the school 
who are provided with an 
adjustment to address a disability;  
level of adjustments we provide 
for those students; and 
broad category of disability.  
Consultation with parents is 
important not only for the data 
collection but also to ensure you 
are aware of the adjustments 
being provided to support your 
child. We will therefore continue 
to consult with you. 
While only data that cannot 
identify your child will be 
submitted outside of the 
Department, if you do not wish for 
your child’s details to be included, 
please let me know. 
Information and fact sheets are 
available to help you make a 
decision from the: 
Department’s website: 
http://education.qld.gov.au/curricu
lum/disability-data-collection.html 
Australian Government 
Department of Education website: 
http://education.gov.au/nationally-
consistent-collection-data-school-
students-disability 
Alternatively, if you have any 
queries about the collection or 
use of this data I encourage you 
to contact me directly. 
 
Free Triple P parenting support 
now available in QueenslandΟ 
Parents and carers can get free 
parenting support through the 
Triple P — Positive Parenting 
Program. Visit the Triple P 
website to register for seminars 
and group sessions. One-on-one 
support can be arranged through 

the Find a Provider page, or 
parents can call Parentline on 
1300 301 300. 
 
Cybersafety Talks 
Kawungan have been fortunate to 
book the team from our 
Cybersafety branch of Education 
Queensland to come out and hold 
workshops for students and staff 
on 2nd June. There will also be a 
parent session run for the Hervey 
Bay community at Hervey Bay 
SHS on June 1st. Please take the 
opportunity to attend this 
workshop to keep up-to-date with 
your understanding of your child’s 
technological world. 
 
Community Initiative for 
Orphanage in Borneo 
We have a person in our 
community that will be visiting a 
Borneo orphanage in the near 
future. They would like our 
support in providing new 
toothbrushes to these children to 
help with hygiene. A box will 
located in our office for any 
donations to be placed in there. 

ON A MUSICAL NOTEΧ   
Important Dates to Remember…  
 
Wk 8 & 9 - Beg Band Workshop  
May 31, June 2, June 6 
Wk 8 & 9- Adv Band Workshop 
June 1, June 3, June 6 
Wk 9- Int String Workshop  
June 9, June 10 
Wk 10 – Adv String Workshop 
June 14 
Wk 10- Fanfare Regional Final 
June 15 
Wk 11- Kidsing- Senior Choir 
June 20- Brolga Theatre – All day 
event with a twilight concert 
  

KOALA JOEYS PLAYGROUP 
Playgroup is run from 9-10.30am 
on Wednesdays for 0-4 year olds. 
Come along and have some fun. 
 
FIND KAWUNGAN  
SS ON FACEBOOK: 
 
 
 
 
 

PrepK Amelia, Aarex, 
Camryn 

PrepA Dakota, Amelia 

PrepW Georgia, Zelia 

PrepU Liam, Rosalee 

PrepN Lilliana, Taylor 

PrepG Taj, Darla 

1K Jaycee, Landon 

1A Island, Violet 

1W Levi, Jorja 

1U Brooke, Jason 

1N Malala, Nathan 

2K Lucas, Bridie 

2A Sarah, Ruby 

2W Lachlan, Oliver 

2U Tianni, Chelsea 

2N Leah, Romain 

3K Dean, Tyler 

3A Bella, Leila 

3W Joshua, Chloe 

3U Caitlyn, Cooper 

3N Mia, Connor 

3G Tecoa, Ziggy 

4K Semira, Brandon 

4A Sovaia, Korbyn 

4W Lilly, Shauna 

4U Jaymee, Shannon 

4N Libby, Laycee 

5K Erin, Thomas 

5A Jasmine, Hugo 

5W Mia, Taylah 

5U Jehanna, Jayden 

5N Brody, Tara 

6K Finn, Kurtis 

6A Josh, Ariel 

6U Olivia, Takisha 

6N Dylan, Amali 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


